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Regular meeting – September 17, 2019

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Steve Dick. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Members present: Steve Dick, Norm Hansen, Connie Gilbert, and Neil Olerud. George Bunn was absent. 

The agenda was reviewed. Christine Opp deputy auditor asked to add Casey Johnson, with the Forestry Service to the agenda. Olerud moved, seconded by Gilbert to approve the agenda. All aye. Motion carried. 

Casey Johnson with the Forestry Service let the board know they were invited to attend the Sheyenne River Water Trail Ceremony in Missoula, MT.

Minutes from the regular commission meeting on September 3, 2019 were considered. Hansen moved to approve the minutes with corrections, seconded by Gilbert. All aye. Motion carried.

Bills and payroll were reviewed by the board. Olerud moved, seconded by Gilbert, to approve bills and payroll. All aye. Motion carried.

Kirsten Gilbert, applicant agent, appeared before the board to let them know she got a contract from FEMA that needs to be signed stating the county will agree with FEMA terms. They asked Gilbert to assign an alternate agent to the contract in case she was unavailable. Olerud motioned to appoint Jeff Hopkins as a second contact for FEMA. Gilbert seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried.  

Scott Smyth with KLJ appeared before the board to present the final project estimate for gravel on highway eight. The figure includes some clean-up and a few things you need to do, along with the four and a half days of liquidated damages. Hansen moved, seconded by Olerud to approve the final estimate. All aye. Motion carried.

Smyth also informed the board he had an estimate for fixing the fox farm bridge. Smyth thinks it will be around one point one million dollars to fix that bridge. 

The seal coat project on the Sheldon road was wrapped up on September 11, 2019. 

A gaming permit for Hague Memorial was submitted for a raffle along with the appropriate fee. 

Sticklestead submitted a permit for offsite alcohol along with the appropriate fee. Gilbert moved, seconded by Olerud to approve the permit. All aye. Motion carried.

The preliminary budget hearing began at 10:00 a.m. twenty five residents from the county showed up. Discussion was held, questions were asked on how agriculture land was calculated. Kristie Reinke explained the formula that NDSU has in place. 

The next budget meeting was scheduled for Monday September 23, 2019 at 9:00 a.m.

There being no further business to come before the board, Chairman Dick adjourned the meeting at 12:20 p.m.
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